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Board Meeting Summary 

Alonso High School 

Booster Club Board Meeting 

  

Date: July 31, 2018  TIME:  6:00 PM   LOCATION: Alonso Media Center 

 

Attendees: Mindy Murray  Annmarie Daley Evanitta Omensetter 

  Libby Cope  Rose Beach  Kim Raffaele 

  Sabrina Hodges  Sandy Anderson Karen Ring 

  Sandy Santeiro  Coralee Traficante Wendy Sedlacek 

  Nathalie Kobel  Jennifer Johnson Leslie Blaze 

  Roger Mills  Joanne Westmoreland Marilyn Sandborn 

  Mike Williams 

   

At 6:07 pm Mindy Murray, Booster Club President, called the Meeting to Order. Mindy welcomed 

everyone to the meeting. 

 

Coralee Traficante made a motion to approve the May minutes.  Marilyn Sandborn seconded the motion.  

Motion passed, the May minutes were approved. 

 

Administrative Update 
Mrs. Omensetter gave an update on the upcoming events at school. All home football games this year will 

have a theme. There are new rules for clubs this year. A point system will be introduced and clubs need to 

earn points to remain a club (school beautification, clean up, etc.). The school planters still need to be 

primed by district personnel, once the planters are primed clubs will be able to volunteer to paint them to 

earn points. Club rush will be during lunch periods for the month of August. Mindy Murray will post a 

list of available Clubs and teacher sponsors on the website. 

 

Upcoming Events: 

Teacher’s Welcome Back Breakfast    8/2 

Coaches Meeting    8/6 1pm 

Open House/Schedule Pick up   8/7 

Football Game vs. Sickles Neon Night  8/17 

Freshman Parent Night    8/22 6pm in Auditorium 

Sophmore & Junior Parent Night  8/23 6pm in Auditorium 

Volleyball Game    8/23 

School Pep Rally during school   8/24 

PBS/Football Game White Out   8/24   (possible Welcome Back BBQ) 

Raven Roundtable    8/29 

Progress Alerts Sent    9/5 

Conference Night    9/6 4pm – 7pm 

Senior Parent Night    9/6 6pm in Auditorium 

Football Game vs. Leto USA Appreciation 9/7 Wear Red/White/Blue Honor 1st Responders and Teachers 

ACT at Alonso     9/8 

1
st
 Club Day (rush in August during lunch) 9/28 

Football vs. Riverview MS Band Night Pink Out  10/5 

Homecoming Game vs. PHU Blue Streak 10/12 

Homecoming Dance at Steinbrenner Field 10/13 

 

Treasurer’s report – see attached report.  Kim Raffaele thanked Sandy Anderson, Mindy Murray and 

Leslie Blaze for their time auditing the books over the summer. Books are closed for 2017-2018 school 

year. 
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Membership Committee  

All board members must join the Booster club to remain in position. A form was passed around for 

members to join and pay $20 fee. The membership form has been updated on the Booster Club website.  

There is a $2 fee to use a credit card on-line. Members may purchase a season pass ($75 includes booster 

membership) using the GoFan website https://gofan.co/app/school/FL5768 or cell phone app. A request 

was made to put a link to the membership form on the home page of the Booster Club website. 

 

Hospitality Committee  

Volunteer and donation spots on sign up genius for the Back to School teacher breakfast have been filled 

with the exception of a few casseroles. There will be PTA and Booster club membership forms at the 

breakfast for teachers to sign up. 

All volunteers at school must have an updated SERV form on file. The form is located on the SDHC 

website under the Families tab, Community Information, Volunteering in HCPS, click Apply. 

https://www.sdhc.k12.fl.us/doc/1532/volunteer-services/about/about-376/ 

 

Hospitality Committee  

Sales at freshman orientation were successful, about $3200. The committee has ordered more 

merchandise to replenish the supply. 

 

Concessions Committee  

Coralee Traficante and Wendy Sedlacek are the concession committee chairs for this year. The 

concession stand is ready for the season; there is a small order left. The older Pepsi cooler is not working; 

a call was placed to Pepsi for a replacement. Coralee extended a big thank you to Mike Williams for all 

his hard work. She also thanked Mindy for providing a new microwave for the concession stand. There 

have been 2 cash registers placed in the concession stand, with programmed buttons for products, to ease 

with calculation of sales for volunteers. Coralee, Wendy and Kim Raffaele, Treasurer, will meet to 

discuss the bank procedures. Two times for concession stand training have been scheduled on Saturday 

August 11
th
 from 10-12am or 1-3pm for open/closer volunteers (must attend 1 session, even if you have 

been trained in the past). The 1
st
 game on 8/17 will be a training session for all open/closer volunteers 

(need at least 15) with the proceeds benefitting the Booster Club general fund. 

 

President’s Report/General Business 
PDQ cards are available again this year. The cost has gone up to $4 per card ($3 last year). Each 

group/team is allowed 1000 cards, either all at once or in groups of 500. 

 

The football team is creating a program as a fundraiser and plans to sell at games for $5 (if county 

allows). Please sell advertising for the program; money and artwork is due by August 10
th
 in order to print 

the program prior to the home game on August 24
th
.  

 

New levels of Business Partners/Sponsorship levels will be created so that a business is only approached 

once and is able to write one check to the Booster Club. Banner sales, football program ads, Wall of Fame 

plaques, etc. will be included based on the level of sponsorship. 

 

Senior parking spots will be sold at the same time as parking hang tags. The money raised will continue 

to go towards the track fund. The cost will be $40 for seniors, $50 for juniors and teachers. The drawing 

for spots (seniors 1
st
 choice, then teachers, then juniors) and painting will take place on Saturday 8/18 

(8/25 backup rain date). A design needs to be submitted for approval. Acrylic paint needs to be used. 

 

A discussion was had to improve the wall of fame sales such as offer a smaller plaque to families, extend 

to students who are not on an athletic team, etc. Coach Mills will be contacted for feedback. 

 

 

https://gofan.co/app/school/FL5768
https://www.sdhc.k12.fl.us/doc/1532/volunteer-services/about/about-376/
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There are rubber wrist bands for $5 and t-shirts for $10 available to raise money to assist Joey Johnston, 

Jr. and his family. Joey Johnston, Sr. is a current board member of the Booster Club. Visit the 

“PrayersForJoey” Facebook page to purchase. The baseball team is sending cards to him; Coach Faedo is 

collecting the cards. Kim Raffaele made a motion to donate $300 to purchase Publix and Target gift cards 

to assist the family. Mindy Murray seconded the motion. Motion approved. 

Mrs. Omensetter asked if wrist bands and t-shirts could be available to sell at the Welcome Back 

breakfast for teachers. A request was made to possibly send a video of the school morning show to Joey; 

she will discuss with the girls basketball coach, who is sponsor for the morning show. A day to wear the 

t-shirts to support Joey will possibly be arranged. 

 

Misc. 

The district denied the request to pressure wash the stands at the athletic field. 

 

The Pepsi contract with the district is coming to an end after 19 years. The football score board, which 

Pepsi donated the 1
st
 year of their contract, is old and will need to be replaced eventually. The score board 

in the gym will be replaced and the teams that use the gym will assist with raising the funds. 

 

Next board meeting scheduled for Monday, October 8, 2018 at 6pm. 

 

Meeting Adjourned 7:31 PM 

 

 

 

Mindy Murray, President 

 

 

Annmarie Daley, Secretary 


